

## LITTLE CHESTERFORD PARISH COUNCIL

### *MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LITTLE CHESTERFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY JANUARY 12<sup>TH</sup> 2017 AT 7:30PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL LITTLE CHESTERFORD*

**Present:** Robert Pumfrey  
Ian Couchman  
Annie Roberts

Fiona Wilkinson

Alan Cattley – Clerk

One member of the public.

**17/001 Apologies for Absence**

Cllrs. Blossie and Davison.

**17/002 Declaration of Interests**

Cllr. Pumfrey declared himself as a neighbour to the property in planning application UTT/16/3576/FUL.

**17/003 Minutes of the Last Meeting**

The minutes of the meeting held on January 12th 2017 were signed as a correct record of events.

**17/004 Neighbourhood Plan.**

A walk of the village had been undertaken, and similar walks would be taking place in Great Chesterford. Meetings have resumed, and the need to recruit a co-ordinator/project manager has been identified.

**17/005 Neighbourhood Watch.**

A message asking for volunteers on the Chesterfords' Google group had drawn no response. Cllr Couchman will place a poster on the notice board.

**17/006 Planning.**

To consider any comments to be returned to Uttlesford District Council (UDC) on the following applications:

**UTT/16/3576/FUL** Alteration to existing access

**Location:** Springwell Place Walden Road Little Chesterford CB10 1UE

It was observed that an earlier application had been refused.

**Resolved:** Objection on the grounds of dangerous access. Cllr. Wilkinson will submit comments to UDC

**17/007 Finance**

No major expense was anticipated for the coming year and it was resolved to maintain the precept request at last year's figure of £1850.

**17/008 Correspondence**

None received.

**17/009 Matters Arising**

Cllr. Couchman will undertake a further survey of Chesterford Park traffic passing through the village.

It was understood that Cllr. Blossie had reported the potholes on the bridge.

The clerk will write to the owners of the plot between Arpinum and Woodene requesting that the overhanging vegetation be cleared.

**17/010 Matters for further discussion.**

Suggestions had been made for a play area to be provided in the village. The PC would be prepared to support a committee to raise funds.

**17/011 Date of Next Meeting.**

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be at 7:30pm on March 9<sup>th</sup> 2017

The meeting closed at 8:50

**Signed (Chairman).....**

**Date: 9<sup>th</sup> March 2017**